CARRICKSTONE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING NO. 11, HELD AT 7.00PM ON THURSDAY 9th FEBRUARY 2006 

IN ST. ANDREW’S/CUMBERNAULD PRIMARY SCHOOL.

MINUTES

ATTENDEES     John McCann,  Josephine Airlie, Chris Donohue, Graham Bunting, Stuart Kerr, 
Cllr Gordon Murray. 
1. APOLOGIES     Veronica Donohue, Moira Wilson,  David Mitchell.
2. Approval of Previous Minutes.

Pro – John McCann     Sec – Josephine Airlie
3. Reports:
3.1 Updates Cllr Murray – Letter submitted for our consideration on role of community councils.

Letter submitted for our consideration on restrictions on communication with electorate. This restriction was viewed to be ludicrous by the council. The council view is that one of the primary functions of a councillor is to disseminate information that he considers to be of importance to the electorate and their representatives especially community councils.  It was agreed that E-mail addresses be provided for Cllr Murray so that important information can be sent by electronic mail.
Letter submitted for our consideration on NHS ‘A Picture of Health’ Consultation Paper. The council broadly endorse the view of Cllr Murray on this matter.  
3.2 Chair –  Leaflet Drop – NLC leaflets received. Royal Mail will charge £500 for the first 10,000 items which is too expensive. There are currently 1,464 households in the Carrickstone area. It was decided to hand deliver items. 

J McC – North Berwick Ave etc, Callander Rd and Cathkin Crescent.

G B – Bellisle, Hasting and Ranfurly.

C D – Lansdowne, Letham and surroundings.

J A – Cawder estate.

S K – Darley, Fullerton and Portland.

To be delivered before the next meeting in March.  
Notification of a meeting with Protective services on the 25th March 2006. Issues under discussion are not relevant at present. 
3.3 Vice Chair – Attended meeting of ACCC. It was announced that there is to be a  £7.5M development at Broadwood Stadium. It was also noted that more animals are to be lost at Palacerigg Country Park. Concern was voiced that this may be the first stage to closure and that land may be sold off to developers in the near future.

3.4 Treasurer -  Laptop computer, printer and associated software were purchased to support work of secretary and update new website. Current balance £1374.24p.

3.5 Secretary –  CCF are to invite London Regional to discuss new Antonine development. It is hoped that a future meeting can be arranged to include all interested parties to discuss the future of the entire Cumbernauld Town Centre complex. Cllr Murray suggested that London Regional might only be interested in getting the approval of the CCF for path closures needed during development work.
4. Matters Arising from Previous Minutes:

No issues raised.
5. AOCB:
5.1. The issue of phone masts was again raised. It was suggested that the cost of an EM meter be investigated and report back at next meeting. 
Cumbernauld Town Park next meets on 26th April 2006 at 7.30pm. Those attending will be J A, J McC and C D.

A response to the discussion paper on community councils is dead lined for 27th February 2006. All comments are needed as soon as possible. Last submission date for comments is 20th February.

5.2 Next Meeting 9/3/06. 

6. Close 9.00 pm.
